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Dear Parents / Carers 

Our final newsletter of December 2018 brings us 

some exciting changes to current staffing and 

chance to welcome new staff to Mill Water. 

Following a recruitment process in October, 

Kayleigh Price has been appointed as our new 

Assistant Head Teacher from January 2019. 

Kayleigh will lead on teaching & learning and 

oversee the post 16 curriculum and provision.  

 Sarah Clarke is pleased to have accepted a deputy 

head position at Rosewood Free School in 

Southampton, a school specifically for pupils with 

profound and multiple learning disabilities.  She is 

looking forward to taking up her new role there in 

January 2019.   

However, it will be a huge wrench for her to leave 

Mill Water after seven years.  Sarah has been 

involved with many families over the years and 

would love to remember you all.  If anyone would 

like to give Sarah a photograph of their 

child/family, or a message/picture for her 

memories she would be very grateful.   Please 

send these in, clearly marked, over the next 

couple of days. 

Sarah wishes you all a very Happy Christmas and 

will look forward to staying in touch with Mill 

Water in the future. 

We are recruiting for a new SEND assistant to fulfil 

a lot of her none teaching role. This role will start 

in January 2019. 

Sally Cregan is returning to Mill Water in January 

2019 to work with us for the next two terms.  We 

are very pleased to be regaining her expertise in 

VI.  

Please see below, pen portraits from two of our 

more recent starters. You will come across Vicky in 

her role as Senior Reviews administrator.  

New Staff for 2018/19 

Vicky Eul-Barker, Senior Reviews Administrator 

I am passionate about Special Needs Education 

being the best it can be and supporting parents to 

support their children with SEN and so am really 

excited to be joining the team at Mill Water 

School as reviews coordinator. 

 

I have previously been Chair of a community pre-

school, a primary school TA, and trained with 

Devon Parent Partnerships (now DIAS).  I have 

been a governor of Orchard Manor Special School 

since 2014, originally as a parent governor, and 

now as a co-opted Governor leading on 

Residential Care.  I have a particular interest in 

Autism and have attended many training courses 

and conferences.  

 

I am married with three children, one of which has 

complex SEN. I live in Farway on a small holding 

with two dogs, two cats, chickens, ducks, sheep 

and cattle.  I love the outdoors and spend as much 

time as possible gardening and running. 
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Jules Graham-Hill, Class 6 Teacher 

I am so thrilled to be joining Mill Water as the new 

Class 6 teacher this term! Having spent most of 

my life in Devon after moving to England from 

Germany at an early age, I am truly excited to be 

working in a school surrounded by so much 

natural beauty and opportunities to get outside. 

My main aims and ethos as a teacher are ensuring 

that every child feels safe, listened to, respected 

and celebrated. I have experience working in 

mainstream primary schools, alternative provision 

for secondary school aged children and in SEND 

schools, and am looking forward to bringing 

everything I have learned so far to Mill Water. I 

look forward to 

working with you all 

and building a strong 

partnership to 

support and nurture 

your children.  

 

 

 

 

Tempest photograph feedback 

One parent has mentioned in previous years and 

again last week, that the tempest school photo 

does not catch the character of her son. As this 

can be a stressful day for many of our pupils and 

in particular now we live in an age of technology 

where photos can be taken any second of the day, 

I'd like to gather your opinion on this topic. 

If you are not happy to continue with the 

tempest school photos, please send a message to 

Dee Knill on reception. 

East Devon Ability Counts Festival 

On Friday, some of the Mill Water KS 2 children 

were invited to take part in the East Devon Ability 

Counts Festival. The festival was aimed at children 

from mainstream and special schools who are 

registered on their school’s SEND register and 

have not already competed in mainstream inter-

school sport. 

There were several sports on offer either as a 

taster competition or taster session. The 

competitions included; Seated Volley ball, New 

age Curling, Indoor Rowing and Boccia. The taster 

sessions were archery, crazy catch and multi skills. 

There were seven schools that took part in the 

festival. The children from Mill Water took part in 

all the competitions and more than held their own 

finishing in the top three in every event. The pick 

of the teams was Mill Water A Curling team, 

finishing second. They have been invited to take 

part in the North Devon festival in the new year 

where the top two teams from all the regions 

compete again. 

The festival was a complete success. All the 

students that attended did Mill Water proud. For 

some of them it was a completely new experience, 

but you would never have known. Their 

behaviour, patience, competitive spirit and 

sportsmanship was exemplary. Well done to all 

involved we are very proud of you. 

 

Andy Pratt (Teacher) 
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Annual Review Improvements 
We are making some improvements to the Annual 
Review process at Mill Water School. 
We want the Annual Review process to be more 
user friendly, for the child and their family, 
whist meeting our obligations to the 0-25 team in 
full. 
 
From the spring term we will be capturing the 
pupil voice prior to the Annual Review meeting 
which will now be held around the table. 
 
From the summer term we will be taking 
the responsibility of inviting any key 
workers/ professionals working with your child. To 
enable us to deliver this, a letter will be coming  
home asking for an update on any professionals 
working with your child. 
 
All parents with parental responsibility will be 
invited to attend the Annual Review meeting. 

 
Post 16 open day 
Post 16 open day will be on 24th Jan from 1pm - 
2.30pm. Invites will be sent out soon. 
 

Fundraising 

We have benefitted from some generous 

fundraising: receiving recently £1400 from 

Budleigh Rotary and Food & Drink festival 

management. This was a complete surprise to the 

school and has been ring-fenced for an exciting 

training project in September 2019.  

PTFA 

We would like to thank the PTFA and all those who 

have helped with the Christmas Fayre which was a 

thoroughly successful fundraising and enjoyable event. 

The grand total raised was £1158.54 - the highest 

amount ever! The Christmas raffle will be drawn on 

Friday 14th and these ticket sales have raised another 

£1176.00 so far - fantastic!  

Dates for your diary 
What When Time Where 

EY & KS1 - Christmas Show 
(Classes 1,2,3,4) 
 

Tuesday 18th December 2018 
 

1.30-2.30pm  In School 

Lower School - Christmas Show 
(Classes 5,6,7,8) 
 

Wednesday 19th December 2018 
 

1.30-2.30pm In School 

Upper School - Carol Concert 
 
 

Friday 21st December 2018 10.30am St Peters Church, 
Budleigh Salterton 

Last day of Autumn term 
 

Friday 21st December 2018 3.15pm In School 

First day of Spring term 
 

Wednesday 09th January 2019 9.00am In School 

February Half Term Monday 18th – Friday 22nd February 

MERRY CHRISTMAS EVERYONE AND WE HOPE YOU ENJOY THE FESTIVE PERIOD. 
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